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Fairer Aberdeen Board 
Note of meeting held on 10th December, 2015   
	Present:
Cllr Gordon Graham    ACC (deputy Chair)
Cllr Yvonne Allan          ACC
Arthur Forbes               Aberdeen Civic Forum
Andy MacLeod             Aberdeen Civic Forum
Moyra Mair                  Regeneration Matters

Fay Morrison               Regeneration Matters
Nick Bruce                    Regeneration Matters

Sylvia Davidson           Regeneration Matters

	In Attendance:
Susan Thoms             Aberdeen City Council
Anne Knight              Aberdeen City Council
Neil Hendry                  Northfield Academy

Jo Mackie                      ACC


	Agenda Item
	Notes
	Actions

	1.  Apologies
	Cllr Jenny Laing, Chair, ACC

Joyce Duncan, ACVO

Linda Smith, NHS

Adrian Watson, Police Scotland

Jody Reid, Regeneration Matters

Aileen Davidson, Regeneration Matters


	

	2. Northfield Academy welding money, change of use.

	A request had been received from Neil Hendry, Head teacher of Northfield Academy for a change of use of the £35,686 capital funding they had received in December 2013. The funding was originally to be used to set up a welding workshop however they now wished to use the funding for a climbing wall.  Neil attended the meeting to answer any questions from the Board.

Neil explained that the change in use of the funds was the result of deliberation with Balfour Beattie, who they worked in partnership with. It was decided that the most appropriate way forward was to use the North East Scotland College premises in Altens where classes would be undertaken in constructing work and would include welding classes.  

Neil stated that he was a firm believer that sport can have good outcomes for people of all ages not only for physical fitness but as a confidence booster.  Although there are other climbing walls available in Aberdeen, distance and expense can prevent them from being used by many. The climbing wall will be easily accessible for all people in the community as well as those living in other areas.
The full costing for competition of the climbing wall is approximately £60k however due to a ACC Development Grant and  school fund raising they have raised 25K towards the overall cost.

The Board agreed to the change in use of funding.

	

	Addition to Agenda
Jo Mackie, Service Manager, Communities Partnership, Housing & Environment
	Jo introduced herself to the Board in her new role as Service Manager and explained the activities she will be responsible for which will include the Fairer Aberdeen Fund Team and will also be looking at locality and neighbourhood planning.  At present she is, along with others, working towards completion of the Single Outcome Agreement. Jo also gave the Board a brief outline of her previous work.

	

	3. Minutes of meeting 29th September, 2015
	The Board agreed that the minutes were an accurate account of the meeting.


	

	4. Minute of meeting 29th October 2015
	The Board agreed that the minutes were an accurate account of the meeting.


	

	5. Matters arising – reply from ADP
	Susan informed the Board that Cllr Laing had received a reply from the chair of ADP, Superintendent Sharon Milton, Police Scotland regarding the Fairer Aberdeen Board query on whether ADP could fund Seaton Rehab and Recovery Project. 
The letter from the Chair outlined the reasons for being unable to exclusively fund the Seaton Project and suggested applying for non-recurring funding to their Community Fund if funding up to £5K was required.

It was confirmed that the query did not go before the ADP Board and Superintendent Milton had replied on the Partnerships behalf. It was suggested that Aileen as a Board member on the ADP may wish on behalf of the Fairer Aberdeen Board to bring up the topic at a future ADP Board meeting.
	

	6. Financial update
	Susan updated the Board regards the amount of unallocated funding available which is currently £54,348. Due to the amount of underspend and limited time scale, it was thought prudent not to have an open round of funding to use up the underspend.  It was explained that in previous years we have asked projects which are currently funded through FAF, to apply for funding through a capital grant application for one-off or non-recurring expenditure items.  The Board agreed to this and Susan stated she would put out application forms on the 11th December and ask for them to be returned early January. 
Susan informed the Board that CFINE had raised some issues in their 6 month report to say because of the down turn in the oil industry they have lost a number of outlets with oil companies which has resulted in a considerable loss of income.  CFINE had already submitted an application and the Board were asked if they would like to consider the application at this meeting. The Board agreed they would look at the application when they look at all applications mid-January.

	

	7. Indicative 3 year funding 


	Susan had presented the Board with a paper outlining the proposal for Projects to apply for indicative 3 year funding.
 “In the Fairer Aberdeen progress report to Council in June the committee agreed the proposal to confirm funding for 1 year and provide indicative budgets for subsequent years, subject to the Council’s annual budget process and on organisation meeting terms and conditions of grant and delivering progress on indicators and targets agreed.” 
It was explained that all the processes we currently use for applications will still be in place however a reviewed application will be issued to all projects currently funded. The Fairer Aberdeen Board will still have monitoring to do, the sub groups that are set up to look at applications may play a role in monitoring and evaluating each of the projects approved  to have 3 year indicative funding.
Cllr Allan suggested that as we are giving projects an indication of 3 year funding it will give them time to establish exit plans, so this could be included in the application.

The Board agreed to the proposals set out for indicative 3 year funding.


	

	8. Cash In Your Pocket verbal update – Susan Thoms


	Update on Cash in your Pocket included information that the coordinator Daniel has resigned from his post and will be leaving at the end of December. Karen Milne has temporarily stood down from her role as chair and Malcolm Pritchard is acting chair presently. Susan met with Malcolm and went over their future plans which included producing a development plan, this acknowledges and addresses matters raised in their review. 
Also discussed was the meeting Susan and Anne had with Brian from Aberdeen Illness and Disability Advice Service.  Brian will put together a business plan and will get assistance to complete it from RGU student on placement with them. 


	

	9. Community Support Fund verbal update – Anne Knight


	Anne confirmed that the project who queried not receiving Community Support Fund for training had submitted a letter explaining a misunderstanding regarding when the training was required.  The Regeneration Matters group had reviewed the application had agreed to fund the training needs of the project.  


	

	10. Draft Annual Report for Council 16.12.15


	Susan had submitted a draft annual report for the Boards perusal; the report will go to Committee meeting on the 16th December.  If any of the Board have any queries on the Annual Report please let Susan know as soon as possible.


	

	11. AOCB


	Integrated Health & Social Care – Linda Smith suggested we bring along someone from the integration team to speak with the Board.  Linda stated she would be happy if she is at the next Board meeting to discuss further.

	



